
Additional Important Notice on Restrictions for Strengthening Border 
Security Measures Related to the Spread of the Novel Coronavirus 

  
 
Effective April 3, 2020, in order to significantly strengthen border security measures to 
mitigate the spread of the Novel Coronavirus (also known as COVID-19) infection, the 
Government of Japan will deny entry to all visitors and immigrants from the 
United States of America. For other prohibited countries/regions, please call the 
Consulate-General of Japan in Denver at 303-534-1151. 
 
Japanese nationals, spouses and/or children of Japanese nationals, permanent 
residents, etc. who left Japan with a re-entry permit before April 3rd are exempt from the 
aforementioned restriction. 
  
All incomers including Japanese nationals entering Japan are expected to follow the 
below guidelines: 
  

1. Stay in self-quarantine/isolation at a location designated by the quarantine 
director such as your own residence, hotel or lodging facility, etc. for 14 days 
after arriving in Japan. 
 

2. Do not use public transportation (trains, buses, taxis and/or shuttles) as a means 
of transport to the designated location. 

  
Before arriving in Japan, please make sure that you have a means of transportation 
such as your own vehicle, rental car, etc. from the port of entry to the designated 
location, and that you are able to stay in self-quarantine/isolation there for 14 days after 
arriving in Japan. 


